
Navigating IRCC questionnaire about PAL (Provincial Attestation Letter) 
 

Started January 22, 2024, study permit application outside Canada requires a Provincial Attestation 

Letter (PAL). However, for current students, your study permit extension application from inside Canada 

will not be impacted and the application does not require a PAL.  

Please follow the following steps when answering IRCC questionnaire to create your correct document 

checklist. 

 

1) Answer “No” to the question “Do you have a provincial attestation letter?” 

 

 
 

2) Answer “Yes” to the question “Do you qualify for an exception?” 

 

 
 

3) In the question “Which exception do you qualify for?”, choose the option “I am an applicant 

applying within Canada as described under section 215(1) of the Immigration and Refugee 

Protection Regulations (IRPR).” 

 

 


